
Hi,  

 

The school year ends in June here, so we had a school festival called annual fun day. Some 

food cars came to our school field, and we did some activities. The funniest thing for me was 

the “sumo wrestling” by teachers. It was much different from Japanese sumo I thought, but it 

was funny anyway. We had a lot of fun there. 

I went to a whale watching in the middle of June. It was my first time to see a whale from a 

boat. Also, the most impressive thing for me was, two orcas came so close to our boat. It was 

an amazing experience. 

My host family got a puppy this month. She was a 3-month- old miniature schnauzer, whose 

fur is black and white. I played a lot with her. I took a great picture of her when we took her 

to the beach. I’ll put one at the end of this report. I haven’t had a dog as my family before, 

and all things were new to me. I had a lot of fun with her. 

My year of studying abroad will end soon. I’ve been through a lot and some of them were 

tough to me, but I am happy that I’ve been here. Thank you for reading my reports, and I 

hope these reports help you to know more about Canada! 

 

Thank you, 

次世代リーダー育成道場 10 期生 Y・K 

 

  


